
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
13th September, 2020. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing again just to keep you informed of COVID developments as I get 
them, and the current picture in school. 
 
I know that on Friday, parents were experiencing difficulty in getting access to 
tests when they or their children were showing coronavirus symptoms. I 
contacted Public Health Birmingham (PHB) and Public Health England (PHE) 
about this issue, and a representative of PHB has just been on the phone 
today to inform me that there will be a delivery of ten home test kits to school 
tomorrow. I will be ordering more for the school as soon as they are more 
widely available on Wednesday, so if you are struggling to get a home test, or 
walk through/drive through, please let me know. The situation has picked up a 
bit over the weekend but we have to keep prepared in case there is another 
temporary shortage of slots or home kits. 
 
Because of the delay, this then leads to a delay between you or your child 
showing symptoms, getting access to the test and then getting the results. We 
know this is a concern, and I thank those of you who have experienced 
symptoms and got on it straight away with trying to get tested. Please 
continue to do so and I will continue to be in contact with PHB and PHE if 
there are any further shortages. PHB have been very helpful and have also 
informed me that the seasonal flus and colds at the moment have not helped 
matters due to the similar symptoms – I have been discussing this with a 
number of you in the playground. All we can do is make sure that we get 
tested if there are any of the symptoms present in us or the children – 
persistent cough, high fever and loss of taste or smell, to eliminate the 
possibility of coronavirus. 
 
We have been informed of three negative test results for children in the school 
and in all cases, parents did the right thing and kept the family isolated until 
they happily received this negative result. Just a reminder that it is vitally 
important that children remain off school, even if they seem better, until that 
vital test result comes back. This is for everyone’s safety. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We do still have a very small number of children in school who are off due to 
having symptoms and are awaiting test results.PHE and PHB have repeated 
to me that bubbles should only close if there is a positive result. I hope that we 
do not get into this position, but you will know the minute I do, as we will be 
informed through Test and Trace as well as by parents and carers, and the 
child’s bubble will be closed. There is concern from PHB that if we close a 
bubble every time there are symptoms reported but no confirmed case, that 
several bubbles would be closed on a regular basis. It is a challenging time for 
all schools, and so as I said in my last letter, please contact me day or night 
via email if you have any concerns. The most simple guidance is that if your 
child is unwell in any way, keep them at home. I am available to talk through 
any concerns, either with you directly, or through the office if I am not 
immediately available. There is so much information out there and it can be 
confusing, so if there is anything which you are not sure of, just ask us and we 
will guide you. 
 
The situation will continue to change – we have all lived with this fact since 
March and I know how unsettling it has been for all of us. Please rest assured 
that we will keep you fully informed of the implications for school, and if and 
when necessary I will take your concerns directly to Public Health 
Birmingham. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Barbara Butterworth 
 
 
 
 
 
  


